MINUTES OF THE 2010 SEMI-ANNUAL 

HOMEOWNERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

FOR THE 

WAWASEE CONDOMINIUM HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

HELD ON SEPTEMBER 4, 2010
The Semi-Annual Homeowners and Board of Directors Meetings of WAWASEE CONDOMINIUM HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION were held in the Commons Area, on September 4, 2010 at 9:02 a.m.  The meeting was call pursuant to e-mail and written notices to all members by the President and the Secretary of the Association. *1. A copy of the notice of the meeting is attached to these minutes and incorporated by reference.  The President welcomed all the homeowners to the meeting and introduced Kim and Pam Stickey, new homeowners at the Wawasee Spinks Condos and although not in attendance the President did recognized Larry & Sherry Swank, also new homeowners at the Wawasee Spinks Condos.  *2. The names and unit numbers of the homeowners attending the meeting in person are attached to these minutes and incorporated by reference. 
Mike Kauffman, owner of JK Property Management, was present at the meeting to file the Property Managers Report and to report on repairs and upcoming projects.

The President of the Association, William McCabe, will serve as Chairman of the meeting and requested any other guest or new members introduce themselves. Chairman McCabe reviewed the sign-in sheet and declared that 22 Homeowners with 22 units were represented by the condominium owners; this is a majority and quorum was established and with that the meeting could proceed with its business.  

Chairman McCabe also requested that the agenda be approved for this meeting.  Upon motioned by Lee Theis, seconded by Jim Cox and unanimously approved the agenda was accepted.    

RECORD OF PROCEEDING AND MINUTES 

V. Richard Miller will serve as official secretary of the meeting and sign all proceedings and minutes of this meeting he will be designated to take the meeting notes and prepare the minutes of the meeting together with all attachments. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman McCabe called upon V. Richard Miller, the Secretary, to present the report concerning the minutes and proceedings for the May, 2010 Annual Meeting of the Homeowners Association.  V. Richard Miller reported that copies of the minutes have been previously e-mailed or distributed to all Board Members.  Mr. Miller requested that the minutes be approved as previously recorded and presented to the members.  Upon motion by Lee Theis and seconded by Jim Cox and unanimously approved by the Board Members present at the meeting in person.  The minutes for the May, 2010 Annual Meeting was accepted as recorded proceeding of the Association’s Homeowner’s record and as previously distributed to the members.  V. Richard Miller noted that the minutes are kept at his office and copy will be available upon request. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT

The Chairman requested that V. Richard Miller, Treasurer of the Association present the August 31, 2010 Financial Reports which was previously submitted to all board members by e-mail.    Mr. Miller then discussed various line items of the financial statement.   *3. Copies of the financial statements will be incorporated into these minutes and made a part of the same by reference. It was noted that copies of the financial statements are always on file with the Treasurer of the Association and can be obtained from V. Richard Miller’s office in Warsaw by contacting his office associate, Glenda Pachniak (574-268-9988).  After discussion of the financial reports and upon motioned by Jim Cox and seconded by Bill Hatlem, the following resolutions were unanimously approved by the members.  

RESOLVED:  The financial statements and reports presented at this meeting by the Treasurer of the Association are approved, confirmed and ratified.
RESOLVED FURTHER: That a minimum of 10% of the monthly unit assessment shall continue to be allocated to the capital reserve replacement fund in accordance with the applicable provisions of the Indiana Horizontal (Condominium) Act. 

DELINQUENCIES

Chairman McCabe noted that only one unit owner was delinquent with their dues. That unit owner was trying to pay through the end-of-the-year but there was a mix-up with the Title Company; that being taken care of, the unit owner expressed that a check will be forthcoming. 
MATTERS OF OLD BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION AT THE MEETING

***Update on Condo Units Sold &/or For Sell on Lake Wawasee: 

1. Lake Wawasee has 25 Condo Units listed between $231,500.00 and 1.2 Million
2. The average listing price is $398,788.00

3. Unit 109 at the Spinks is listed for $565,000.00

4. One Condo Unit on Lake Wawasee is pending for a list price of $365,000.00

5. Four Condo Units have been sold on Lake Wawasee this year (2010), two at the Spinks, one at Southshore and one at Runaway Bay the average list price of these units was $386,500.00; the average sale price was $342,500.00

***Website: 

1. The website for the Spinks is up and running, it is very nicely designed; all Homeowners should take a look at the site. 
2. The site was developed for Homeowners to receive information and to help market the Spinks and make it easier for Realtors to sell the Units. 

3. All Resident information will be password protected, but other information will be available to Realtors and Buyers. 

4. The Minutes of the Annual Meeting and the Semi-Annual meeting will be available on the site. 

5. Should you have further questions or suggest for the site please e-mail any of your Board Members. 
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***Hall Doors: 

1. Discussion on the Painting of 45 Hallway Doors 

***Lakeside Landscaping: 

1. Bushes in front of lower patios on lakeside have been removed and replaced with new stone. 

2. Irrigation has been added to various locations.
***Sunset Hill Project: 

1. The Sunset Hill Project is awesome and was a welcome addition to the Spinks. 

2. A very special thanks to Steve Brody our latest contributor.   Thank you Steve

3. The Project collected $15,500.00 and to date we have spent $13,975.74 this leaves a balance of $1,524.26 for landscaping and irrigation
MATTERS OF NEW BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION AT THE MEETING

****Discussion was held on several items:
1. Proposal for a fitness center in the commons area.

a. Liability for the Condo’s would be a big issue for this proposal

b. Noise from the fitness center could be annoying to some residents

c. Logistics of keeping fitness center clean and all equipment in good working order

d. How should equipment be purchased 
2. Proposal for 2011 budget deficit: 

a. Increase the rent on the extra boat and PWC spaces
b. Charge a rental fee on all boat spaces

c. Have Homeowner pay a small assessment fee

All the above NEW business items were only discussed, no motions or resolves were issued.  More discussion and proposals on these items will take place at the spring meeting.

PROPERTY MANGER’S REPORT
The Chairman, William McCabe, then called upon Mike Kauffman of JK Property Management to summarize the Property Managers activities since the Annual Meeting and his recommendations for capital improvements and maintenance items.  Mike distributed the Property Managers Report under the date of September 4, 2010, which outlined the projects that were completed since the Annual meeting.  *4. A copy of this report will be incorporated into these minutes and made a part of same by reference.
Mike Kauffman stated that the pool will be opened until September 15, 2010.  There will be a Fire Alarm Testing and Mike will notify all Homeowners before beginning the testing and when testing is completed. The Homeowners that signed up to have dryer vents cleaned will be done in   March or April.  Elevator doors and landing preventative maintenance is scheduled for the Fall. 
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The following projects have been completed since the spring meeting: 
Sunset Hill 

Landscaping at Sunset Hill

Repaired tile over Unit 301 

Bushes removed and new stone in front of lower patios

Grass added in front of Unit 112

Added Irrigation by dumpster next to service gate, Sunset Hill terrace area and for the new grass in front of Unit 112
Projects to be finished before the next spring meeting: 

Repair landing wall to Unit 301 
Repair ceiling to Unit 303-304

Courtyards; sealing the walls and landscaping to prevent water seepage

Upgrade wiring in courtyard

Upcoming Proposed Projects:
Bids for caulking: 
     Tony Green

     Advance CPR-Time and Material 

Bids for painting fence: 

     Hursey-

     Advance CPR-Time and Material 

Bids for painting green doors: 

     Mike Kauffman-

     Advance CPR-Time and Material 

After discussion of the upcoming proposed project and upon motioned by Lee Theis and seconded by Jim Cox, the following resolutions were unanimously approved by the members.  

RESOLVED:  The bid and work for caulking has been approved by the Board. 
RESOLVED FURTHER: That all other bids and proposed projects will come under discussion by the Board. 

It was suggested that braided stainless water hoses should be put on all washing machines and refrigerator ice maker lines.  If you need further information on this please contact Mike.  

Mike asked everyone to please fill out the form for Winter extended time away from their condo unit and smoke detectors check.
PAGE Five
Semi-Meeting of Homeowners

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

***Budget Committee: Bill McCabe: Chair, V. Richard Miller, Bill Hatlem, Lee Theis and Jim Cox   

***Social Committee Report: Wilma Cox: Chair, Jim Cox 
***Grounds & Beautification Report: Donna McCabe and June Miller-Co Chairs, Wilma Cox and Sue Theis

***Building/Pier Committee: Lee Theis: Chair, Chuck Myers, and Mike Kaufman 

 ***Rules Committee: Lee Theis: Chair, V. Richard Miller 

***Insurance Committee: Bill Hatlem: Chair, Lee Theis and Jim Cox 

GENERAL BUSINESS MATTERS

1. Please send your updated phone numbers and e-mail addresses to Glenda at:

          WSCA-3594 E. US Highway 30, Warsaw, IN  46580 
           or e-mail her at:  gpach1@yahoo.com.
2. Unit Owners Responsibility Per Bylaws: All partitions and interior walls, ceilings and floors; appliances to include garbage disposals, dishwashers, stoves, ranges, and refrigerators, telephones, air conditioning and heating equipment-whether located wholly or partially inside or outside condominium unit, doors, screens and window-including exterior and interior of all glass and screen surfaces, lamps and interior and exterior grouting and /or caulking and all other accessories appurtenant to the Condominium unit or belonging to the owner thereof.  (This is taken from Article 5.07). 

ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING

There being no further business to come before the Board, the same was unanimously adjourned, sine die, at 10:15 A.M.  Next meeting will be the Spring Annual Meeting which will be held on Memorial Day Weekend-2011.
___________________________________

V. Richard Miller, Secretary of the Board

Of Directors of the Wawasee Spink 

Condominiums Homeowners Association

